- more -

	[image: image1.png]



	California Public Utilities Commission

	
	505 Van Ness Avenue, San Francisco, CA 94102

	
	[image: image1.png]Office Of Ratepayer Advocates News Release



	CONTACT:
	Hallie Yacknin

415-703-2195
	
	June 5, 2002

	
	
	
	


ORA CHARGES SBC PACIFIC BELL MISLED PUC

The Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) today established that SBC Pacific Bell grossly understated its expected earnings in filings to the California Public Utilities Commission (PUC) to persuade state regulators to abolish profit sharing with ratepayers, according to documents introduced by ORA in hearings on the issue before the Commission. 

According to SBC Pacific Bell’s internal February 1998 business plan, the company expected profits of 11.9% in 1998, 16.9% in 1999, and 19.4% in 2000.  Three months later, in a PUC proceeding to decide whether to suspend the sharing requirement, SBC Pacific Bell represented that its earnings would be too low to trigger the requirement, which required sharing when earnings exceeded 11.5%.  In a decision issued in October 1998, the PUC suspended the sharing requirement.  If sharing had not been suspended, ratepayers would have received over $900 million in refunds in 1999 and 2000, or about $90 per household.

“SBC Pacific Bell told the PUC that suspending sharing would have a zero impact on ratepayers, when internally at the highest management levels it knew differently.  I have to believe the PUC would have looked at the matter very differently if it knew what SBC Pacific Bell knew at the time,” said Regina Birdsell, director of the Office of Ratepayer Advocates. 

Proceedings are currently underway at the PUC to review SBC Pacific Bell’s earnings reports to the PUC and to reevaluate the earlier decision to suspend sharing.  

Meanwhile, a bill (AB 2958) is pending at the State Legislature to bar the PUC from reinstating profit sharing as a means to control rates.
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